Kentucky Fish and Wildlife Commission proposes regulation change
Board also votes to elect commission officers

NOTE: The following is a summary of actions taken by the Kentucky Fish and Wildlife
Commission at its quarterly meeting held Dec. 2, 2022. Official meeting minutes will be
reviewed at a future meeting. The Kentucky Department of Fish and Wildlife Resources
provides this summary to enhance the public’s awareness about potential changes to
hunting, fishing, boating or other related regulations.

FRANKFORT, Ky. (Dec. 6, 2022) — In its final quarterly meeting of the year, the
Kentucky Fish and Wildlife Commission on Dec. 2 proposed updates to an existing
regulation regarding the transportation and holding of live exotic wildlife and also
elected the board’s officers for the coming year.

The meeting was livestreamed on the Kentucky Department of Fish and Wildlife
Resources’ YouTube channel, where a replay of the meeting is available on demand.

The Commission is a nine-member volunteer board that represents anglers, hunters
and other fish and wildlife-related recreationists of the Commonwealth. The board
recommends hunting, fishing and boating regulations. Any recommendations must
receive legislative approval before they become law.

In the Dec. 2 meeting, the Commission proposed an amendment to 301 KAR 2:083 to
update a reference to a related regulation and to specify that only captive cervids may
be held in captive cervid enclosures as a measure to avert potential disease
transmission. Cervids are deer, elk, moose and caribou.

In other business, Commission members approved the minutes from the Aug. 26
meeting and quarterly financial reports. They also voted on officers for the coming year.

Commission bylaws require the board’s members to annually elect a chair, vice chair
and secretary.


https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCs-FM1E9Y_Q17jRxS_GPlVg
https://youtu.be/_R7t-9S91a8

In unanimous votes, 9" District representative Dr. Karl Clinard was re-elected as the
Commission chair, 7™ District representative Paul Horn was re-elected as vice chair and
8t District representative Doug Morgan was re-elected as secretary.

The next quarterly meeting of the Kentucky Fish and Wildlife Commission is scheduled
for March 3, 2023. Agendas will be posted at fw.ky.gov when available.
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Kentucky Fish and Wildlife news releases are available online at fw.ky.gov
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